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Dear Prayer Partners,                                                                                                                                 August 23, 2025    

                   Galatians 6:9  And let us not be weary in well doing: for in due season we shall reap, if we 

faint not. Psalms126:6  He that goeth forth and weepeth, bearing precious seed, shall doubtless come 

again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him. 

 I praise the Lord that I have seen God prove Himself and these words the 

past few months. We see ebb’s and flows in ministry. It sure boost the heart and 

soul when we see God doing things ahead of when we see the results. The first 

picture is a friend, standing to my right, Denver Grupo, whom I met 15 years ago 

on a reefer vessel. At that time, the Lord allowed 3 days of “seed planting” with 

him. Eleven years later he came back and we shared more scripture and appli-

cation. He messaged me two weeks ago telling me he was coming to Mobile, 

and arrived this week. What a joy to sit with him and listen to his testimony of 

now being “so sure” he will be with Christ due to his trust in the finished work of 

Christ just a few years ago. Amen! 

 We praise the Lord that the word of God is placed in their hands and 

hearts because people like you sacrificially give to this ministry. Emmanuel 

Baptist Church in Dennis, Mississippi blessed my heart in sending $900 from 

their penny offering during VBS. Wow! That buys a lot of bibles and literature 

needed to give to our seafarers. That is exactly what it was used for. This is a 

perfect picture of sowing good seed together, and rejoicing in bringing his 

(their) sheaves with him.  

 Myles had this experience just this week as Lenard Delen trusted Christ 

on the deck of the vessel during his stay at the coal terminal. I had met Lenard 

a few years ago. We have stayed in contact on and off since then. He has had 

some unsettling questions and concerns with his understanding of scripture. It was a blessing for Myles to 

help Lenard get his salvation settled this week.  To God be the glory!    

  

There have been tears shed and fervent prayers prayed for our seafarers for 

many years. God is the one with the timing as to when His sheaves are gath-

ered. What a privilege to be co-laborers with you all and the LORD. Enjoy 

these pictures of your fruit unto the harvest. It’s never too late to sow. 

 

   

       

 

  

Thank you so much for so much! 

              Bro. Ken Kraich 


